Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority

Board of Directors Meeting February 21, 2011

The Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority met February 21, 2011 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  Vice-Chairman Michael Partlow called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with members Hugh Holland, Larry Haley and Mike MacNabb, Director Pat Goran, Legal Counsel Walter Gordon, and Secretary/Treasurer Kathy Breffle present.  Also present were Jerry Hood and Russ Brink from EMI and Hart County resident Jerry Cannady.  
Approval of agenda 

Mr. MacNabb made a motion to approve the agenda and Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 4-0.
Approval of January 24th regular meeting minutes
Mr. Holland made a motion to approve the minutes and Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 4-0.

Financial report 
Mr. Goran presented the financial report.  Chairman Carlton arrived during this discussion.  Mr. MacNabb made a motion to accept the financials as presented and Mr. Carlton seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Old business 

Rocky Ford - Parkertown project

Mr. Goran explained that since he was informed about the possibility of rock and the additional cost of directionally drilling through it, he had spoken with EMI regarding the estimated cost of crossing the lake by supporting the pipe on concrete piers.  The cost to cross the lake in this manner would be approximately $23,000 more that the cost of directionally drilling through soil.  The approximate additional cost of drilling through rock would be $34,000 based on encountering rock for the entire bore.  Mr. Haley suggested testing on the other side of the bridge to see if rock is present there also.  After some discussion, Mr. Holland made a motion for Mr. Goran to conduct some additional testing of the area for rock and Mr. MacNabb seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Airline area water tank / connector project

Mr. Goran informed the Board that Mr. Gordon and he were proceeding with the purchase of the tank site but otherwise were not proceeding any further with the project until all funding options have been pursued.
Mr. Goran updated the Board regarding the status of Rose Acres Farms using HCWSUA water at their facility.  Mr. Goran also asked the Board to consider extending a 6” water line on Redwine Church Road at an additional cost of approximately $15,000.  

2011 Community Development Block Grant project 
Mr. Goran presented the Resolution for the Board support of this project and agreement that if HCWSUA was awarded the $500,000 CDBG that HCWSUA would provide the other monies necessary to complete this project.  Mr. MacNabb made a motion to accept the resolution and Mr. Partlow seconded it.  The motion passed 4-1 with Mr. Haley opposed.
Water service delivery, Hartwell water purchase agreement discussions 

Mr. Goran explained that he had met with HCWSUA’s committee regarding what to propose to Hartwell City Manager David Aldrich, as Mr. Aldrich, Hart County Administrator Jon Caime and he were meeting February 22nd.  He explained that they proposed Hartwell could choose either: the October agreement with the change of HCWSUA paying entirely for the control valves located where HCWSUA wanted them or; the Lavonia contract with Hartwell not having access to HCWSUA’s allocation from Hartwell Lake and with a sliding scale price.  Russ Brink presented information regarding the hydraulics of the system and what might occur if HCWSUA bought significantly more water from Hartwell.  The Board concluded that they would offer Hartwell the Lavonia contract with a sliding scale price and the Board agreed to share in the cost with Hartwell of an engineering study about potential water quality issues.
Water service on Clay Brown Road / USDA grant application

Mr. Goran informed the Board that the application had been submitted to USDA and should hopefully hear something in June, 2011.
Request for water service – Little Powderbag Road 

Mr. Goran updated the Board that 4 of the 7 had paid the tap fees and that once all had been received he would complete the bid package and send out to potential contractors to get prices.
Draft policy for review of potential groundwater sources
Mr. Goran reported that he plans to inspect the well at the Airline Elementary School property later in the week and see about the flow and the equipment currently there.  Mr. Haley suggested Mr. Goran speak with Max Martin and Charles Bailey regarding more details about the well.
New business

Policy on dealing with private water systems 
Mr. Holland asked the Board to decide if people that are currently served by a private system wanted to hook onto HCWSUA water, would HCWSUA refuse them access to our public water or not.  Mr. MacNabb suggested that HCWSUA consider each situation individually.  Mr. Goran agreed to compile information regarding what other communities have done and what their policies are regarding this.
Public comments
Mr. Cannady commented regarding ISO ratings and fire insurance costs.
Director’s comments

Mr. Goran reminded the Board that the election of new officers would be on the March agenda.  Mr. Goran also mentioned the Georgia Rural Water Association’s annual Conference will be held May 16-17 in Jekyll Island and that he plans to attend and invited any Board members that might also want to attend.  Also, he requested that the Board move the May meeting to May 23rd because of the conference.
Members’ comments

Mr. Haley inquired about the new Royston well and decrease in cost to HCWSUA for that water.  Mr. Goran responded that he believed Royston had signed a contract for $.50 per 1000 gallons and that they would pay for any upgrades and equipment needed for the well.
Upcoming meetings - March 21st, April 18th 

Adjournment

Mr. MacNabb made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
_____________________________




_____________________________









Wade Carlton, Chairman


                                     Kathy Breffle, Secretary/Treasurer
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